
Bloomdale Village Council  

Meeting Minutes  

July 25th, 2023 

 

Opening 

The regular meeting of The Bloomdale Village Council was called to order at 

7:00PM by Mayor Stephen Schafer. 

 

Members Present 

Julie Dean, Bethany Vincent, Robert Clark, Kathy Simon, Jamie Robinson and 

Tom Miller all answered roll call.  

 

Bob Clark moved to approve the July 11th minutes & Tom Miller 2nd, all 

approved. 

 

Nothing from Doug Finney on selling of lots.  

 

The Police Department, no one attended. The prospective applicant wasn’t 

interested in the part-time position. Bob Clark will reach out to him before we 

decide what we’re going to do concerning the Police Department and Wood 

County Sheriff’s Office. 

 

Outstanding balance at 306 S. Garfield Street will be assessed to taxes.  Bethany 

Vincent made the motion and Julie Dean 2nd, all approved.  

 

The language on the tax levy looks okay. Bob Clark made a motion for Steve to 

sign it and Tom Miller 2nd, all approved. 

 

2024 estimated revenues are due to the auditor. Bethany Vincent made the 

motion to approve the 2024 revenue estimates and 2nd by Bob Clark, all 

approved. 

 

OMEA dues are $263. Bob Clark made a motion to pay and Kathy Simon 2nd, all 

approved.  

 

Steve is going to email Paulette Mills to ask about the walking trail. 

 

Shawna Nye wasn’t interested in the community building job or holding Zumba 

classes at the CC Building. 

 

Bloomdale Community Building. We’ll change the phone number to the village 

number on the sign down there. Bethany Vincent will take care of this 

weekend’s rental. 

 



Diane will meet with Hancock Wood to give them the electric information to do 

the comparison.  Beth will give them Diane’s contact. 

 

Briggs’ house, the ordinance on standing water, open pool & debris will be sent 

to them.  

 

Julie Dean made a motion to pay the bills and Bob Clark 2nd, all approved. 

 

Nothing updates on the LaWare property. 

 

The bathrooms, we’ll have to invest in a padlock or something. Bob Clark did 

some research on cameras. For 4 of them it’s around $2,000. It’s on a DVR. 

 

Bob Clark moved to end the meeting at 7:48PM 

 

 

 

              

/s/ Stephen A. Schafer, Mayor   /s/ Julie Dean, Clerk of Council 

 

DATE:  August 8, 2023 

 


